
5830 Clyde Park Ave SW, Wyoming, MI 49509 Membership Meeting:   

Wednesday, May 2nd 
at 7:30 pm 

Rosary held at 7 pm 
The Leader is published 12 times a year by Knights of Columbus Bishop Haas Council #4362   www.kofcbishophaas4362.org    

Brothers: 
 

It is with great honor I announce this years Council Awards. Knight of the Year:  Jim Worth;  
Family of the Year:  Dave & Lisa Schuel; Knight of the Year for Patriotism:  Tom Walworth; Knight of the Year for  
Fraternity:  Paul Arbanas; Knight of the Year for Unity:  Bob Boes;  and last but not least Knight of the Year for  
Charity:  David Arbanas.  Please join me in congratulating all of our award winners, they all exemplify what it means to 
be a  Knight of Columbus.     
 

May God Bless all of you and your Families.  
 

David Patterson-Grand Knight 

Hall Phone Number........... 531-9179 

Hard to believe we are only three weeks away from our third-annual KC 4362 Community Festival! Make plans to be here May 18-20, 2012 for a weekend of fun for all 
ages. Come play bingo led by "The Daves" and their dedicated crew. Try your hand at Blackjack in our Vegas area. Come taste some of our finest grilled treats and snacks in 
our KC food tent. Thirsty? Stop in to our Refreshment Tent for an ice cold drink and enjoy Tigers baseball and in the evening, music spun by our very own "Wolfman" Keith 
Woodrum. Looking for excitement? Enjoy the full carnival midway brought to you by Skerbeck Brothers Amusements. Feeling lucky? Buy raffle tickets for a chance at win-
ning our $5,000 Grand Prize or one of our other cash prizes! (Tickets are $5 each) 
 

Please continue buying and selling your raffle tickets- we have plenty available if you need more! This is our most crucial fundraiser of Festival weekend and we need the 
support of our KC families, friends, and the community as a whole. Call Jeremy Batcke at 616-862-2937 with any questions.  
 

Discount ride tickets available!! 
Skerbeck Carnival has once again offered us an unbeatable deal for ride lovers. For just $12, you can purchase a day of unlimited rides by getting an advance pre-sale cou-
pon. This is a discount that you not find anywhere else and can not be beat! This offer is available to ANYONE and there is NO LIMIT to the amount of coupons you can pur-
chase. Tickets are available for sale at www.skerbeck.com (click on BUY TICKETS NOW), in the KC Lounge, at Council Events, or by calling Dan Weibel (616-617-8848) or 
Keith Lickley (616-819-0797). 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . F  E  S  T  I  V  A  L         2 0 1 2  . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

Grand  Knight ................ Dave Patterson  ........455-4857 Financial Secretary ....... Tony Arbanas .... 534-6600 Bldg. Corp. President ........Dennis Stolcenberg ..... 532-5393 
Deputy Grand Knight .... Dennis Zvirzdinis ......745-7818 District Deputy .............. Don Robinson ... 250-6884 Hall Manager ....................Paul Arbanas................ 534-3089 

Council election of Officers will be May 2nd at 7:30 pm.  Anyone interested in filling a position should attend. 

http://www.skerbeck.com


Our Family of the Month for May is Gene & Shirley Wolf.  Gene serves as an Officer 
for our Council, works on the Free-Throw Contest as well as the Fish Fry's.  Married 
almost 60 years, he and Shirley attend St. John Vianney, where they have been very 
involved for many years.  Serving as Ushers, Greeters, Eucharistic Ministers as well 
as helping with the Funeral luncheons.  They have three daughters, nine grand chil-
dren and nine (soon to be ten) great grand children.  After several years in the 
Heating & Cooling business and 19 years at Steelcase, Gene retired. Both he & 
Shirley now enjoy spending time with family & friends.   
 

Congratulations Gene & Shirley!   

Family of The Month 
Date Years 
04 .... Donald & Lois Jandernoa ............... 16 
04 .... Darrell & Dorthy Schildroth............ 21 
05 ... SK Kenneth & Denise Gatchel ....... 50 
05 ... David & Linda Staeven ................. 56 
05 .... John & Denise Battaglio Jr.............. 40 
05 ... Paul & Barbara Foguth ................. 61 
05 .... Rob & Joni Nelson .......................... 22 
06 ... Andrew & Nancy Cook ................. 51 
06 .... Joseph & Debra Provenzano .......... 40 
06 .... Max & Caryl Witgen ....................... 23 
06 .... Gerald & Dianne Rose .................... 46 
07 .... Bill & Kelly Rasch II .........................   8 
08 ... Lyle & Norma Baker ..................... 65 
08 .... Michael & Patricia Larabel ............. 36 
08 .... Steve & DeAnn Chwalek.................   8 
09 .... James & Kathryn Rohen ................. 48 
13 .... SK Jeremy & Nikki Batcke ...............   6 
14 .... Benjamin & Viola Hernandez ......... 46 
14 .... Steven & Marcia Foote................... 30 
15 .... Thomas & Corrine Spliedt .............. 30 
16 .... Rafael & Malinda Castanon ............   3 
19 .... Ted & Sally Sander ......................... 22 
20 .... SK Dennis & Mary Stolcenberg ...... 35 
21 ... Jerry & Lois Stranz ....................... 58 
23 ... Davey & Lois Morris..................... 53 
24 .... SK Roger & Catherine Wells ........... 26 
26 ... Derrold & Mary Reynolds III ......... 56 
26 ... Michael & Marie Richer ............... 56 
26 .... Raul & Katherine Ysasi ................... 33 
27 .... James & Betty Gill .......................... 40 
29 .... James & Mary Gallagher ................ 21 
31 .... Jack & Ruth Zylstra ......................... 33 

May Anniversaries 

Thanks very much to all of you that were involved in the MI Drive this year. The final 
tally will be around $13,000, which is consistent with past years. Thanks to Pam and 
John Hagen and Jeremy and Nikki Batcke for counting the money, Clairice Kozak for 
preparing and coordinating the food for the MI workers, the store captains, Dave 
Sheeran, Jim Worth, Terry Priest, Ed Tusing, Tim Pelletier, Dave Patterson, Denny 
Zvirzdinis, Keith Woodrum and Bob Boes, Dave Kozak and the entire Bingo Group 
for the generous donation to the MI Drive, all of you who worked a shift, or shifts at 
the stores, and everyone that donated food and helped Clairice to feed the workers. 
I understand that on Saturday alone, over 80 workers were at the Hall enjoying the 
food and brotherhood. So not only did all of you help the Knights contribute finan-
cially to the intellectually disabled in our community, we also had an opportunity to 
share in the fraternity of the Knights.  
 

Also a very big thank you to the Bishop Haas Women's Guild and the St. Mary Mag-
dalen Women's Guild for their generous financial contribution.  On the inside of the 
Tootsie Roll wrappers, you will see that over the past ten years, the Knights have 
contributed more than $1 billion and provided nearly 594 million hours to those 
with intellectual disabilities and others in need.   
 

To all those involved in the MI Drive this year---THANK YOU. To those of you who 
could not help this year, please try to make it a priority for next year. We could do 
so much more for the intellectually disabled if we had 100% participation from our 
members. To help in this area is who we are as Knights.  
 

May God Bless each of you and your families.   
 

Ron Pelka M.I. Chairman 

M.I. Drive “Thank You” 

May is named for the Roman fertil-
ity goddess, Maia. In ancient Rome, 
May was the third month of the 
year. When the Gregorian calendar 
was adopted, it became the fifth 
month of the year. It is one of the 
seven months with thirty-one days. 

Fun Facts 

Mark your calendars, the Family 
Summer Picnic will be July 29 from 
1:00 pm to 5:00 pm in the North 
Hall.  More 
details to 
come in next 
month's 
Leader. 

It’s A Picnic 

At our June Council meeting, you  will have the opportunity to place an order for 
Council Apparel:  shirts, coats, jackets & hats.  These will be embroidered with our 
Emblem & Council number.  Names can also be added.  Orders will be taken that 
night.  

Council Apparel 
Happy Mother’s Day  

to all ladies, whether you are a mother or not. 
You are special to someone! 



Sick & Health 
Let us keep in our prayers the following 
Brother Knights and family members: 
 

Fr. Ted, Bob & Sherry Adams, Francis & Vi Barth, 
Margaret Bugarella, Jim & Linda Bulkowski, 
Doug Bouwman, Don & Sandy DeLuca, Joyce 
DiPiazza, Bill Eitel, John & Pam Hagen, Robert & 
Donna Huebner, Helen Krebill, Mary Kathryn 
Lefere, Marie Martin, Tracy Page, Dave & 
Shirley Patterson, Tim Pelletier, Ray Punches, 
Ray Shippy, Carol Stewart, Gerald Tobin, Mary 
Beth Underhill, Dan & Karen Ann Urbanowski, 
Mark Vogl,  and Dennis Zvirzdinis  
 

Remember also, the souls of Sister Paschal 
Barth (Francis Barth’s sister), Richard Martin 
and Phil Viviano.  May their souls & the souls of 
all our departed Rest in Peace. 
 

If you know a member who should be on our 
prayer list, or if you wish to have your name 
removed call Bob Boes 532-2185 or E-mail: 
bobboes@sbcglobal.net 

1 ...... Batman Day  
1 ...... Nat’l Dance Day 
2 ...... Great American Grump Out 
4 ...... No Pants Day 
5 ...... Totally Chipotle Day 
6 ...... No Diet Day 
12 .... Hug Your Cat Day  
12 .... Nat’l Nutty Fudge Day 
14 .... Nat’l Chicken Dance Day 
18 .... I Love Reese's Day 
20 .... Neighbor Day 
21 .... Nat’l Wait Staff Day 
23 .... Nat’l Taffy Day 
24 .... Internat’l Tiara Day 
25 .... Don’t Fry Day 
26 .... Internat’l Jazz Day 
27 .... Cellophane Tape Day 

Wacky Days 
First thing in the morning on May 1st, young girls used to rush out into the garden to 
wash their faces in the May dew. 
 

There is an old tale that says that May dew has magic properties and that anyone 
who has washed their face in it will have a beautiful complexion all through the 
year. This dew was supposed to be able to remove freckles, spots and pimples. 

May Day Superstition 

From The Editor 
One year ago my husband and I took over this publication. I hope you like the minor 
changes that were made to the Leader within that year.  
 

We decided, to celebrate the anniversary, that we would change the look of your 
Leader.  Please let us know if you like it or not. 
 

Please make sure if you have any articles or material that needs to be submitted, 
we receive it by the 15th of each month.  
 

Articles may be submitted by emailing them to the address below or leaving them 
out at the hall in the Editor’s mailbox. Comments or concerns may be expressed via 
phone or email. 
 

Nikki & Jeremy Batcke 616-261-3321 
Email: bishophaas4362leader@yahoo.com 

 

Pres.  .........Nell Wouters ......... 457-9006 Treas. ...... Millie McDonald ..... 245-1704 
V. Pres.  .....Clairice Kozak ........ 534-1708  Sunshine .. Sue Tusing ............. 534-4841 
Sec.  ...........Gloria Kenzie  ........ 455-2213 

May Meeting on Thursday, May 3rd 
 
 

To the disappointment of all the members who attended the April meeting, after a 
lengthy discussion, we have come to the realization that it is now time to dissolve 
the Guild.  It has been a 50 year era of much hard work in helping the Knights of Co-
lumbus Council #4362 from its start-up stage to the current stage, as well as the 
numerous Charities benefiting from the dedication of our members. 
 

Our final meeting will be a Banquet for all the current members in Appreciation for 
the many years of service to the Guild.  We will honor all of the Past Presidents as 
we have always done at the May meeting, and a special recognition for the remain-
ing two founding members; “Helen Krebill and Stella Kaminski”. 
 

For this meeting, bring with you a short story you have about an experience you had 
with the guild.  For example, it can be an experience you had during the early years, 
regarding a fund raiser, or some of the social times.  I will be gathering these stories 
and putting them together in an article about the Past 50 years of the Guild.  “The 
Good Times”. 
 

April 26th is the Bus Trip to Soaring Eagle.  The bus is full and a good time is antici-
pated for all.  At the April meeting it was voted on to Donate $500.00 of the trip 
profit to the MI Drive, along with the $500.00 already set aside, making this years 
donation to the MI Drive by the Guild $1,000.00.  We will also be discussing which 
charities we want to help with the remaining funds in our treasury at the May meet-
ing. 
 

Keep in your prayers all those who are struggling with sickness and pain, and re-
member those who have passed away. 
 

May God Bless. 
Nell Wouters, President     

Women’s Guild News 
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Insurance Agent Dan Thelen (989) 587-6790 

MAY  JUNE  JULY  

  1 6:30-Bingo 4 6:30-Bingo 2 6:30-Bingo 

  2 6:30-Bingo 5 6:30-Bingo 3 6:30-Bingo 

  2 7:00-Rosary 6 6:30-Bingo 4 4th of July 

  2 7:30-Council Mtg. 6 7:00-Rosary 4 No Bingo 

3 6:00-Guild Mtg. 6 7:30-Council Mtg. 9 6:30-Bingo 

7   6:30-Bingo 11 6:30-Bingo 10 6:30-Bingo 

8   6:30-Bingo 12 6:30-Bingo 11 6:30-Bingo 

9  6:30-Bingo 13 6:30-Bingo 11 7:00-Rosary 

14  6:30-Bingo 18 6:30-Bingo 11 7:30-Council Mtg. 

15  6:30-Bingo 19 6:30-Bingo 16 6:30-Bingo 

16 Bingo is TBD 20 6:30-Bingo 17 6:30-Bingo 

18 Annual Festival 20 7:30-Officer’s Mtg. 18 6:30-Bingo 

19 Annual Festival 25 6:30-Bingo 18 7:30-Officer’s Mtg. 

20 Annual Festival 26 6:30-Bingo 23 6:30-Bingo 

21 6:30-Bingo 27 6:30-Bingo 24 6:30-Bingo 

22 6:30-Bingo 28 7:00-Bldg. Corp.  25 6:30-Bingo 

23 6:30-Bingo   26 7:00-Bldg. Corp.  

23 7:30-Officer’s Mtg.   30 6:30-Bingo 

28 
Memorial Day 
No Bingo 

  31 6:30-Bingo 

29 6:30-Bingo     

30 6:30-Bingo     

31 7:00-Bldg. Corp.      

Calendar of Events 

In order to quickly and easily identify a deceased member of 
the Knights of Columbus, The Grand Rapids Press has agreed 
to reproduce our Emblem (as shown) along with the obituary 

of the K of C member.  However you must do your part, so we 
can do our part.  First, you must inform the funeral home to in-

clude our emblem and to mention the deceased was a member of the 
Knights of Columbus #4362.  Second, you must notify us.  You should call the 
current Grand Knight or any of the current officers listed in our monthly 
Leader.  Please help us show our respect for our deceased Brother Knights.   



5830 Clyde Park Ave SW, Wyoming, MI 49509 Membership Meeting:   

Wednesday, June 6th 
at 7:30 pm 

Rosary held at 7 pm 
The Leader is published 12 times a year by Knights of Columbus Bishop Haas Council #4362   www.kofcbishophaas4362.org    

Brothers: 
 

Shirley & I would like to thank everyone that supported us over the past year.  Special thanks to my Offi-
cers, John & Pam Hagen, Jeremy & Nikki Batcke and Dave & Clarice Kozac.  Also, please join me in con-
gratulating our New Grand Knight Dennis Zvirzdinis and all the new Officers.  I wish them all the very 
best.   God Bless, Dave Patterson.  
 

David Patterson-Grand Knight 

Hall Phone Number ...........531-9179 

Grand  Knight ................Dave Patterson  ....... 455-4857 Financial Secretary........ Tony Arbanas ... 534-6600 Bldg. Corp. President ....... Dennis Stolcenberg  ..... 532-5393 
Deputy Grand Knight ....Dennis Zvirzdinis  ..... 745-7818 District Deputy .............. Don Robinson ... 250-6884 Hall Manager.................... Paul Arbanas ................ 534-3089 

1 ......Leave the Office Early Day 
4 ......Nat’l Barefoot Day 
6 ......Drive-in Movie Day 
8 ......Upsy Daisy Day  
11 ....Corn on the Cob Day 
12 ....Nat’l P-nut Butter Cookie Day 
15 ....Nat’l Flip Flop Day 
16 ....Recess at Work Day 
22 ....Ugliest Dog Day 
23 ....Pink Flamingo Day 

Wacky Days 
The middle of summer comes after the longest day 
and it is a time associated with witches, magic, fair-
ies and dancing.  
 

On the eve of Midsummer’s Day, many bonfires 
used to be burnt all over the country. This was in 
praise of the sun, for the days were getting shorter 
and the sun appeared to be getting weaker, so peo-
ple would light fires to try and strengthen the sun. 

Midsummer’s Day 
Mark your calendars, The Annual Summer Picnic is 
July 29th from 1:00 to 5:00 pm in the North 
Hall.  Please bring smiles and a dish to pass. 
 

Families A thru G bring Desserts,  
H thru M bring a Salad &  

N thru Z a Hot Dish.   
 

Meat and fixin's provided by the Council.  

It’s A Picnic 

At our June Council meeting, you  will have the opportunity to place an order for Council Apparel:  shirts, 
coats, jackets & hats.  These will be embroidered with our Emblem & Council number.  Names can also be 
added.  Orders will be taken that night.  

Council Apparel 



It is with great pleasure I announce the June Family of the Month, Don & Theresa Robinson.  They have been married for 
37 years and parents to two sons.    
 

Don  spent 20 yrs serving in the United States Armed Forces and the last 8 years teaching for Grand Rapids Public 
Schools.  Theresa also in Education has spent the last 7 years at Kentwood Public Schools.  Residing in Byron Center, they 
are both active members of St. Sebastian Parish.  When not in the classroom they enjoy time with family and travel-
ing.  Don is our current District Deputy has held any different Offices during his 22 years as a Knight.   Those of-
fices include Warden, Financial Secretary and Grand Knight. 
 

Please join me in congratulating Don & Theresa!   

Family of The Month 
Date Years 
02 ... David & Rosanna Adamski ............. 33 
06 ... Joseph & Cynthia Lowe.................. 42 
06 ... Richard & Patricia Baxer ................ 43 
07 ... SK Jene & Mary Norton ................. 26 
10 ... SK Ralph & Demaris Kibiloski. ........ 40 
10 ... Michael & Maureen Weaver ......... 34 
10 ... John & Maxine Meyer ................... 62 
11 ... Lewis & Bev McDonald .................. 19 
11 ... Nickolas & Marion Noto ................ 57 
12 ... Brian & Karen Fojtik ....................... 28 
13 ... Jack & Ruth Wisneski ..................... 53 
13 ... Dean & Judith Hestand .................. 37 
14 ... Wilfred & Sharon Viviano .............. 40 
14 ... Raymond & Marion Narlock .......... 54 
14 ... Rick & Kimberlee Heuvelman ........ 32 
15 ... SK James & Monique Worth .......... 27 
17 ... SK Thomas & Phyllis Buettner ....... 45 
18 ... Matthew & MaryBeth Underhill .... 29 
20 ... Gordon & Lois Nickels.................... 25 
20 ... SK Ron & Betty Pelka ..................... 43 
20 ... David & Lisa Schuel ........................ 25 
20 ... Gerald & Judy Snyder .................... 48 
21 ... Robert & Sally Gable Sr.................. 43 
22 ... William & Barbara Terrell .............. 55 
22 ... SK Thomas & Carol Matice ............ 49 
23 ... James & Cynthia Thrall .................. 50 
27 ... Earl & Anita Johnson...................... 53 
27 ... Michael & Kathy Schramski ........... 31 
28 ... Robert & Barbara Dodde ............... 43 
28 ... Michael & Janice Baldini ................ 41 
29 ... Phillip & Nikki Watkins .................. 22 
30 ... Martin & Teri Beatty ...................... 45 

June Anniversaries 

Martyrdom of K of C Saint Featured in Major Motion Picture 
For Greater Glory tells the story of the persecution of Catholics in Mexico during the 1920's, including the 
death of Father José María Robles Hurtado. 
 

When the Mexican government of Plutarco Elías Calles began persecuting the Catholic Church in the 1920’s, 
priests were not immune. In fact, they became targets of the regime. 
 

One of the hundreds of priests killed during that time for simply carrying out his priestly ministry was Father 
José María Robles Hurtado. His martyrdom in 1927 at the hands of Mexican troops is depicted in the film For 
Greater Glory, which opens in the United States June 1. 
 

The film sets the story of his martyrdom in the broader context of the persecution of the Church in Mexico at 
that time. During that same period, the Knights of Columbus in Mexico was instrumental in founding the League of the Defense 
of Religious Liberty, which organized economic boycotts and petition drives in response to the persecution. When a civil war 
broke out between the government and Catholics, the Knights of Columbus worked to bring about peace. Standing in solidarity 
with the persecuted Catholics in Mexico, the Knights raised funds for humanitarian relief of those displaced and for the educa-
tion of the American public about the horrific acts of the persecution. A delegation of Knights even met with President Calvin 
Coolidge in 1926 to discuss ways in which the U.S. government could influence the Mexican government to end the persecution. 
 

The K of C did this in the face of attempts by the Calles regime in Mexico to eliminate the organization and despite strong sup-
port for Calles in the United States from powerful groups like the Ku Klux Klan. In the end, the pressure brought by the Knights of 
Columbus and others to end the conflict, and restore peace had an effect, and in 1929 the U.S. government helped broker an 
agreement between the Mexican government and the Catholic Church, which ended the worst of the persecution. 

Information below directly taken from www.kofc.org (Supreme’s website) Thought some of you may find this information 
interesting. Visit the Supreme’s website for more information. 

“For many years, this period of history has been all but forgotten on both sides of the border,” said Supreme Knight Carl A. Anderson. “This year, with the release of For Greater 
Glory, the story of the struggle for religious freedom in Mexico will begin to be told. With religious freedom now an important issue of discussion here in the United States, 
every American who values faith and freedom should see this film. As we watch it, we should rejoice that we live in a country where we settle debates over religious liberty with 
ballots, not bullets, and in courtrooms rather than on battlefields. Seeing how Catholic Mexico remains today, this film also serves as a timely reminder that — from the earliest 
days of the Church’s history to the present era — persecution does not stifle the faith, but emboldens it.” 
 

The relics of Father. José María Robles — and those of five other Knights of Columbus priest martyrs canonized by Pope John Paul II in 2000 — are currently on a nationwide 
tour throughout the United States. A fascinating behind-the-scenes documentary with historical background, titles For Greater Glory – The True Story of the Cristeros, will be 
broadcast on several networks to accompany the June 1 premiere of the movie For Greater Glory on June 1. 

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/news/releases/detail/relics_tour.html
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/news/releases/detail/relics_tour.html
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/news/releases/detail/fgg_features.html


 

Pres.  .........Nell Wouters ......... 457-9006 Treas. ...... Millie McDonald ..... 245-1704 
V. Pres.  .....Clairice Kozak ........ 534-1708  Sunshine .. Sue Tusing ............. 534-4841 
Sec.  ...........Gloria Kenzie  ........ 455-2213 

I would like to thank ALL of the Bingo 
Workers for their generous donation to 
this year's MI Drive.  Their act of Charity 
is Greatly Appreciated! 

A Special “Thank 

Sick & Health 
Let us keep in our prayers the following Brother Knights and family members: 
 

Fr. Ted, Bob & Sherry Adams, Thomas Barker’s Brother-in-Law & Sister-in-Law, Francis 
& Vi Barth, Margaret Bugarella, Jim & Linda Bulkowski, Doug Bouwman, Don & Sandy 
DeLuca, Joyce DiPiazza, Bill Eitel, John & Pam Hagen, Robert & Donna Huebner, Helen 
Krebill, Mary Kathryn Lefere, Marie Martin, Tracy Page, Dave & Shirley Patterson, Tim 
Pelletier, Ray Punches, Ray Shippy, Carol Stewart, Gerald Tobin, Mary Beth Underhill, 
Dan & Karen Ann Urbanowski, Mark Vogl,  and Dennis Zvirzdinis  
 
 

If you know a member who should be on our prayer list, or if you wish to have your 
name removed call Bob Boes 532-2185 or E-mail: bobboes@sbcglobal.net 

On May 3rd, the women’s Guild held its final meeting after 50 years of service to the 
Knights of Columbus Council #4362.    We had a Banquet for all the current mem-
bers in Appreciation for the many years of service to the Guild.  All members were 
present except two, and we pray that they will soon feel better.  The past Presidents 
were honored as well as our two remaining founding members, “Helen Krebill and 
Stella Kaminski”. 
 

It was a wonderful evening of fellowship and memories.  And even though the Guild 
has dissolved, many of the members will continue assisting the council as they have 
done in the past.   A big thanks to all those who took the time to turn in an article 
about your experience with the guild.  I will be working on a final article about the 
Guild for next month along with Nikki. 
 

We also discussed how we would disburse the remaining funds in our treasury.  We 
had a total of $136.15 from the Saving Nickels for St. Jude drive, and this amount 
would be increased to $250.00 as a final donation. It was voted on that we would 
end the Guild as we had started it, by assisting the Council.  The balance of the 
money will be going to The Knights of Columbus Council towards the kitchen ex-
haust system after we have cleared the bank account statement of any outstanding 
expenses. 
 

Keep in your prayers all those who are struggling with sickness and pain, and re-
member those who have passed away. 
 

May God Bless. 
Nell Wouters, President     

Women’s Guild News 

From The Editor 
Something new we would like to try as well...if you have anything you would like to talk 
about or possibly voice your opinion on, please submit it to us. When writing it, please 
remember that others will see and read it. 
 

Please make sure if you have any articles or material that needs to be submitted, 
we receive it by the 15th of each month.  
 

Articles may be submitted by emailing them to the address below or leaving them 
out at the hall in the Editor’s mailbox. Comments or concerns may be expressed via 
phone or email. 
 

Nikki & Jeremy Batcke 616-261-3321 
Email: bishophaas4362leader@yahoo.com 

June is known for the large number of marriages that occur over the course of the 
month. According to one etymology, June is named after Juno (Hera). Juno was the 
goddess of marriage and a married couple's household, so some consider it good 
luck to be married in this month. 
 
In Iceland, folklore says that if you bathe naked in the morning dew on the morning 
of June 24, you are supposed to keep aging at bay for longer. 

Fun Facts 

Happy Father’s Day  
to all men, whether you 

are a father or not. You are 
special to someone! 
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Insurance Agent James Gallagher (616) 329-9252 

JUNE  JULY  AUGUST 

4 6:30-Bingo 2 6:30-Bingo 1 6:30-Bingo 

5 6:30-Bingo 3 6:30-Bingo 1 7:00-Rosary 

6 6:30-Bingo 4 4th of July 1 7:30-Council Mtg. 

6 7:00-Rosary 4 No Bingo 6 6:30-Bingo 

6 7:30-Council Mtg. 9 6:30-Bingo 7 6:30-Bingo 

11 6:30-Bingo 10 6:30-Bingo 8 6:30-Bingo 

12 6:30-Bingo 11 6:30-Bingo 13 6:30-Bingo 

13 6:30-Bingo 11 7:00-Rosary 14 6:30-Bingo 

18 6:30-Bingo 11 7:30-Council Mtg. 14 7:30-Officer’s Mtg. 

19 6:30-Bingo 16 6:30-Bingo 15 6:30-Bingo 

20 6:30-Bingo 17 6:30-Bingo 20 6:30-Bingo 

20 7:30-Officer’s Mtg. 17 7:30-Officer’s Mtg. 21 6:30-Bingo 

25 6:30-Bingo 18 6:30-Bingo 22 6:30-Bingo 

26 6:30-Bingo 23 6:30-Bingo 27 6:30-Bingo 

27 6:30-Bingo 24 6:30-Bingo 28 6:30-Bingo 

28 7:00-Bldg. Corp.  25 6:30-Bingo 29 6:30-Bingo 

  26 7:00-Bldg. Corp.  30 7:00-Bldg. Corp.  

  29 1:00 Annual Picnic   

  30 6:30-Bingo   

  31 6:30-Bingo   

      

      

Calendar of Events 

In order to quickly and easily identify a deceased member of 
the Knights of Columbus, The Grand Rapids Press has agreed 
to reproduce our Emblem (as shown) along with the obituary 

of the K of C member.  However you must do your part, so we 
can do our part.  First, you must inform the funeral home to in-

clude our emblem and to mention the deceased was a member of the 
Knights of Columbus #4362.  Second, you must notify us.  You should call the 
current Grand Knight or any of the current officers listed in our monthly 
Leader.  Please help us show our respect for our deceased Brother Knights.   
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